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Wednesday 4th November 2020
Dear Parents and Carers,

The government have this evening produced guidance documentation for schools and we will continue to follow this, as we have for the duration of the Covid-19 pandemic. We are now entering a second lockdown and we have as a school (and in conjunction with our partners across the trust), agreed on the additional measures we will be taking to safeguard both the children and our staff. 

Some of the measures are not new, but we are taking this opportunity to remind you of them.

From Thursday 5th November:

· Only one parent/carer allowed on site to collect children (older, secondary age siblings should not enter the premises)
· Parents should wear a face covering unless medically exempt.
· Parents must be socially distanced from each other on site.
· Parents must be socially distanced from staff when dropping off and collecting, face-to-face contact is not available at this time and all communication should begin via email. (Staff will call you to discuss if needed)

· Our school office remains closed to all parents. The email: enquiry@suttonparkprimary.co.uk should be used for general queries and the school phone number 01214647355 is for emergencies only. 

· Children should wear additional layers as the classroom doors and windows will be open at all times to aid ventilation.
· Children should bring a named water bottle to school each day. This should contain water only (no squash). It will come home each evening to be washed thoroughly ahead of the next day.
· SP Uniform is still expected each day and we would recommend washing this more regularly to reduce the risk of virus transmission. 
· Children should continue to wear their full PE uniform on their PE days. 
· School will close at 1pm on Fridays to all pupils. They will eat their lunch as normal before coming home. Friday Enrichment is available for children/parents who meet certain criteria (see earlier letter received today) 
We understand that we are currently in a very difficult time and you may have worries and concerns. Please do contact us via the correct channels if you feel that you need some support. We are here to help. 
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Mrs Middleton

Head of School
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